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A NOTE FROM THE PRESIDENT 
 

Friendship Force was founded over 40 years ago with the 
idea that connecting to people from other cultures, living 
with them, hosting them, sharing meals, exploring their 
communities and observing their traditions and cultures 
would be transformative.  Both host and ambassador gain 
a better understanding of each other’s cultures and learn 
that despite different geography, politics, culture and 
religion, the basic realities of daily life tie us together. We 
have similar needs, hopes, desires, and concerns.   
 
Since we are not all able to travel, FFI brings the world to 
your doorstep.   You can partner with your friends to 
welcome people from around the world to Wisconsin even 
if you don’t host or day host, although we encourage you 
to do so if you can. Simply attend events when we have 
guests and take the time to talk to them.  One of my most 
cherished friends was not someone I hosted or who 
hosted me but was an ambassador I met while day 
hosting.  Friendship Force has really changed my 
perception of the world.  It feels like a smaller 
place.  When I read about tensions, joys, good news and 
bad around the world, it is easier to put it all into 
perspective.   We also can share our experiences and 
perspectives with friends and family and impact their 
perceptions and understanding of  events. 
 
Your first opportunity in 2020 to welcome guests is on 
March 6, when a delegation from Russia will arrive in 
Madison.   Our guests are a group of academic women 
who are committed to help young women and girls in 
Russia enter into STEM (science, technology, 
engineering & math) fields and foster gender equity.  In 
Madison they will meet with government officials, 
educators, businesswomen and community groups who 
are working toward the same goal.  You can meet them 
at  a potluck on March 8th and learn about the program 
that we have developed for the delegation.   Please 
come!  Bring food!  Guests are welcome.   
 
In Friendship,   
 
Sandi Wysock  
President  
sandrawysock@msn.com   

 

 
 

March 2020

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 
ANNUAL MEETING APRIL 4, 2020 

 

April 4: @ 12 pm at Middleton Glen Retirement 
Center. See “Annual Meeting”  
 

Monthly Board Meeting 
 

The FFI Madison Board meets the second 
Wednesday of the month @ 12:30 pm at Bridge 
Point Waunona Community Center, 1917 Lake Point 
Dr, Monona. 
 

Other Activities 

March 6: Dining on the 6th.  See “Activities” 

March 6 – 14: Incoming Open World STEM Journey 
See: “Journeys” 
 

March 21 :New Zealand workshop. See “Journeys” 

 

March 26: Second Harvest Food Bank. See 
“Activities” 
March 29: Let’s Walk, Let’s Hike. See “Activities” 
 

April 4: Annual Meeting of FFI Madison.  “See Board 
Activities” 
 

April 6: Dining on the 6th.  See Activities. 
 

April 12 – 30: Outgoing Journey to New Caledonia 
and New Zealand. See “Journeys 
 

May 2: Day trip to Chicago Museum of Science and 
Industry.  See “Activities” 
 

May 3: Adopt-a-Highway.  See “Activities” 
 

May 12: Book Club.  See “Activities” 
 

September 14-21:  Incoming Global Bike Journey. 
See: “Journeys” 
 

September 18 – 20: FFI Super Regional Conference 
in Minneapolis.  See “Activities” 
 

October 16 - 20: Hosting Milwaukee Leadership 
Conference Delegates.  See “Journeys” 

http://www.ffwis.org/
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JOURNEYS 

 

 
OPEN WORLD WELCOMES WOMEN IN STEM - RUSSIA 

 
FFI Madison/Open World is hosting six delegates from Russia 
March 6 – 14, 2020.  Our program will look at U.S. programs 
and organizations focused on creating opportunities and 
encouraging girls/women to participate in STEM education 
and careers.  We will hear from government officials, 
businesses, educators and community groups involved in 
development of school curriculums and other activities to 
increase opportunities for girls and women. 
 
FFI members and friends are invited to attend a welcome 
potluck dinner meet and get to know our visitors: 
 
Welcome potluck dinner Sunday March 8 , 5:45 pm to 8 pm 
at First Unitarian Society, 900 University Bay Drive, Madison 
WI 53705.  
 
 

NEW ZEALAND AND NEW CALEDONIA OUTBOUND 2020 

 
Bon Voyage to our Ambassadors off to New Caledonia and 
New Zealand.  Several of the Ambassadors are from the 
Dallas Club based on the lovely time they had with us last 
summer.  The official dates are April 16 to the 30th.  Many 
ambassadors will be going early or returning later.   
 
Maureen Kind presented a workshop about New Caledonia 
recently and will be doing another one about New Zealand on 
March 21 from 10 - 12 at the Meadowridge Library,  5740 
Raymond Road.  All are welcome to attend.  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

JOURNEYS 
 

GLOBAL BIKE JOURNEY 2020 UPDATE 

 
For our Global Biking Journey from  September 14 - 21, 2020,  
we still need help in several areas: 
 
If you are willing to home host a biker or bikers, please contact 
Jan Hornback at jhornback@wisc.edu. 
 
Most of the Ambassadors will be bringing their own bikes and 
will be able to get themselves to and from the biking starting 
places.  If you don't have a bike rack, these are the people 
you will want to host.  If you do have a bike rack and can drive, 
our international travelers could stay with you.  One couple 
has a motor home as well as a car and they would need a 
place to park the motor home.  Please tell Jan what resources 
you have to offer.   
 
We will also be doing our usual small group dinners in 
members’  homes on Wednesday, Sept. 16.  If you can host 
one of these, please contact Stephanie Sorensen at 
ssorensen268@gmail.com. 
 
Any member of the Club is welcome to ride with us.  If you are 
interested in riding, the rides will mostly vary from around 20 
miles to around 50 miles.  We will be riding Tues., Wed., 
Thurs., Sat. (12 miles), and Sun. with a group “Bike the 
Barns.” Please contact Hank Weiss at 
weiss.hank@gmail.com by the end of March so we can get an 
idea of how many riders to plan for each day. 
 

 
 

 

MILWAUKEE LEADERSHIP CONFERENCE VISITORS 

 

  Another opportunity will come from October 

16 to 20, 2020.  The Milwaukee club will be running a 
leadership workshop mostly for those from new clubs in 
developing countries.  Following that workshop, the 
Ambassadors will come to Madison from Friday until Tuesday 
for a brief visit.  This is a rare opportunity to meet new leaders 
from newer clubs and share our experiences and just have 
some fun with new friends. 
 
 
 
 

mailto:jhornback@wisc.edu
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JOURNEYS 

 

MILWAUKEE LEADERSHIP CONFERENCE VISITORS 
 
We will need helpers to host and work on a committee to plan 
at least a few group activities to show them what it is like to 
participate in a Journey.  Please contact Stephanie Sorensen  
(ssorensen268@gmail.com) (608 819-6646) 
 

 

JOURNEYS WITH OTHER CLUBS AND GLOBAL JOURNEYS 
 
We want to remind you that our members are members of a 
global family and can participate in journeys sponsored by 
other clubs and in global journeys that include members of 
many clubs. 
 
There are always opportunities to travel with Friendship 
Force.  If our club’s schedule doesn’t fit with your plans, 
consider traveling with other clubs or global journeys.   
 
There are several ways to get information about other 
journeys: 
 

• Join the FFI mailing list by going to this link:  Join the 
FFI Mailing List 

 

• Go to FFI website:  (thefriendshipforce.org)  then select 
the tab “Journeys”.   This tab will take you to upcoming 
journeys, organized by geographic regions. 

 

• Go to FFI website and select tab “Member Resources” 
and then select “Complete List of Journeys and        
Regional eFlyers.” 

 

ACTIVITIES 
 

VOLUNTEER/SERVICE 
 

Second Harvest Foodbank  
 
Second Harvest volunteers meet at the Food Bank the last 
Thursday of each month from 12:30 to 3:30. Upcoming dates 
include Thursday March 26. 

 
There is unlimited space for volunteers.  New members are 
encouraged to participate, not only to help serve some of the 
most basic needs of our community but also to meet and get 
to know other members of our club. Please confirm your 
participation date(s) with Lois Schulz, FFWM Second Harvest 
Food Bank Leader, at loisschulz1942@gmail.com 
 
Cold weather increases health risks, making nutrition even 
more vital for the more than 44,000 children within our 16 
county service area who don't always know where their next 
meal is coming from.  Second Harvest needs the strong 
support of all of us in order to improve access to nutritious 
food for these children and their families. (see: 
www.ourcommunityfoodbank.org) 

 

 
ACTIVITIES 

 

BOOK CLUB 
 

 Four readers braved the snowstorm on 
Feb 17 to meet at the home of Reta Harring to discuss 
“Radium Girls.”  
 
The next Book Club meeting is on Tuesday May 12 at 7 pm 
at the home of Helen Ann Rugowski to discuss “The Bone 
People” by Keri Hulme.  The book deals with family 
relationships between Maoris and Pakehas (New Zealanders 
of European descent).  The Madison Public Library has 
eleven copies. It’s a long book, but hard to put down!  
 
Please contact Helen Ann at haharrin@hotmail.com to 
confirm your attendance. 
 

ADOPT A HIGHWAY 
 
Please join us for 1-2 hours to clean up highway 12 in 
Middleton (exit 249) on Sunday May 3 at 3 pm.  We will meet 
in Middleton Park n Ride, then enjoy each other’s company as 
we clean up the highway.  Contact Stephanie Vanden Bush 
at sljacobs2@gmail.com with questions. 

 

LET’S WALK / LET’S HIKE 

 
March 29, 2020, 1:00 p.m. – Vilas Neighborhood 
 
Weather-permitting, we will resume our walking and hiking 
events on Sunday, March 29.  We will follow a roughly 3-Miles 
path along Lake Wingra's shoreline, on the streets of the Vilas 
Neighborhood, and inside the Zoo.  All will be paved surfaces, 
hopefully free of snow, ice, and mud. The walk itself takes 
about 60-70 minutes, with optional extra time spent in the Zoo 
at the end. 
 
If you are interested in joining us, please RSVP to 
magdi.sebestyen@gmail.com, so that I can send you parking 
and meeting point information, and a map about our planned 
path.  I will also contact you in case we have to cancel the 
walk due to inclement weather. 
 
Spring is coming, and I hope to see many of you walking with 
me again!   
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ACTIVITIES 

 

DINING ON THE 6TH 
      
Dining on the 6th is becoming a popular event.  Eighteen 
people met on Feb 6 at 9:30 for breakfast at Pat O’Malley’s 
Jet Room, hosted by Helen Ann Rugowski. 
 

 

 
On March 6, adventurous diners will meet at 4:30 pm at the 
Dorf Haus Supper Club in Roxbury, near Sauk City, for a 
turtle dinner at hosted by Donna Hussin.  Please contact 
Donna  djhussin@yahoo.com by March 2 to confirm your 
attendance.   
 
The turtle dinner tradition was started thirty-six years ago for 
Lent by the current owner’s father, Mr. Maier.  Mr. Maier 
decided his loyal customers might like to try something 
different just during Lent.  Dorf Haus turtles are caught in the 
Mississippi.  The snapper turtle dinners were a hit and today 
draw diners from a 60-mile radius.   Turtle is so popular that 
last year they began offering turtle on Wednesday’s in 
addition to Friday during Lent. A 20-21 pound turtle yields 
about seven pounds of meat.    
 
Turtle is not gamey and tastes nothing like fish.  Depending 
on who you ask it may taste like chicken to some, beef to 
others. Diners who want  turtle need to make a reservation to 
ensure they are not sold out.  Regular Friday menu also will 
be available. 
 
On April 6, we will meet for lunch at 11:30 at the Green 
Lantern at 4412 Siggelkow Road in McFarland.  Please let 
host Lois Schulz know by April 3if you plan to attend.  
Loisschulz1942@gmail.com / 608-243-9761. 
 
McDaniel Bike and Walking Lane is right next to the Green 
Lantern, so you may enjoy a walk or ride after lunch. 

 

CHICAGO MUSEUM TRIP  
 
Saturday May 2 is a day tour trip to see the “Wired to Wear” 
exhibit, among other wonders at the Chicago Museum of 
Science & Industry.  It's highly unlikely any of us ever thought 
technology would one day become part of the clothing or 
accessories we wear but it has arrived! 
 

 
 

 
 

ACTIVITIES 
 

CHICAGO MUSEUM TRIP  
 
This is the first ever exhibit dedicated to wearable technology 
designed to extend the human body's capabilities and make 
us healthier, stronger and safer.  See more than 100 
inventions from 15 countries.  
 
The $94 price includes transportation, tour manager, general 
admission + special exhibit entrance, all taxes, fees and 
gratuities.  Lunch is on your own in the museum's food court. 
For complete details read the attached flyer. 
 
Registration for this tour is through Burkhalter Tours, 6501 
Mineral Point Road, Madison, WI 
53705  (tours@burkhaltertravel.com) or phone 608 833-
1525.  When you  register, indicate you are a Friendship 
Force Wisconsin-Madison member.  Also let our Friendship 
Force travel leader, Donna Hussin (djhussin@yahoo.com, 
cell phone 608 770-0980) know that you registered so we will 
know the members of our group. 

 
INTERNATIONAL FESTIVAL AT OVERTURE CENTER 
 
FFI Wisconsin-Madison hosted a booth at the International 
Festival in the Overture Center on February 29, 2020.  It was 
a busy day.  Our volunteers met a lot of people and we will 
follow up with prospective members.  
 

PBS WISCONSIN GARDEN AND LANDSCAPE EXPO 

 
FFI Wisconsin-Madison volunteers also helped support PBS 
Wisconsin at the Garden and Landscape Expo on Sunday 
February 9, 2020. A good time was had while doing good 
work. 

 
2020 FFI SUPER-REGIONAL CONFERENCE 

 
We will continue to remind you about the TFFI 2020 Super-
Regional Conference will be in Minneapolis  September 18-
20, 2020, hosted by FFI Minnesota-Twin Cities.  It seems a 
long way off, but we all like to plan our calendars! 
 
Here is the link for conference information: 
https://friendshipforcetwincities.org/ffi-2020-super-regional-
conference/ 
 
Our connections with other FFI groups are vital to developing 
and expanding our journey relationships and opportunities.   
We will keep you informed with updates.  You can also 
directly contact Conference Chair 
Rita Mays: ritamnffi@yahoo.com 

 

 

mailto:djhussin@yahoo.com
mailto:Loisschulz1942@gmail.com
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BOARD NEWS/ACTIVITIES 

 

ANNUAL MEETING AGNEDA 
 
Friendship Force Wisconsin-Madison Annual Meeting is on 
April 4, 2020 at the Middleton Glen Retirement Center from 
12 pm to 3:30 pm.  There will be a potluck lunch.  See the 
RSVP signup form attached to this newsletter for details. 
(RSVP to be sent to Gail Holmes). 
 
YOUR ATTENDANCE IS IMPORTANT.  WE WANT TO 
MAKE SURE WE HAVE A QUORUM AND THAT AS MANY 
MEMBERS AS POSSIBLE HAVE THE OPPORTUNITY TO 
VOTE FOR OUR OFFICERS. 
 

1. ELECTION OF OFFICERS - THE CANDIDATES 

 
PRESIDENT:  KATHY SPECK KEMENY 

 I have been a member of Friendship Force 

for the past 5years. I’ve served on the board since 2017 and 
am currently club Vice President. My husband and I have 
enjoyed hosting numerous clubs including India, New 
Caledonia, Canada, Indonesia, as well as Open World 
delegates from Ukraine, Republic of Georgia and Russia. 
We’ve participated in a number of outbound journeys, 
including Australia and Guadeloupe. In 2018, I served as 
ambassador co-coordinator on our club’s journey to Japan. 
Professionally, I have an MBA and a Master’s Degree in 
Social Work and spent my career in managerial roles in 
healthcare organizations as well as consulting. In addition to 
traveling, I enjoy music, art, reading, hiking and other 
activities in nature. My participation in Friendship Force has 
provided unique opportunities to learn about other cultures 
and make new friends here and around the world.  

 

VICE PRESIDENT:  DOUG JOHNSON 

  Now retired, Doug was the first physics 
teacher at newly opened Memorial HS; Kathy began teaching 
at Orchard Ridge Elementary School. They have two grown 
children and three grandchildren. 

 
 

 
 

 
 
Doug has dedicated his career to teaching science: as 
convention chair and president of the Wisconsin Society of 
Science Teachers (WSST); on committees for the National 
Science Teaching Association; on the manuscript review 
panel for the NSTA journal; as presenter at national 
conventions; and as reviewer and contributing author for 
three textbooks. He has led summer workshops for 
elementary and secondary science teachers.  He recently 
received the Lifetime Achievement award from WSST. 
 
Doug and Kathy both work at polling places on election days 
and as proctors for Advanced Placement exams and are 
active in their church and enjoy ushering at the Overture 

Center. 

 
TREASURER:  MARY JUCKEM  
 
 
Mary has been a member of FFI 
Madison since 2017 and served as 
treasurer since September 
2018.  She enjoys inbound journeys 

as a day host, home host, and Open World dinner host, and 
has participated in outbound journeys to Japan and Niagara, 
Ontario.  Mary is looking forward to participating in the 
journey to New Caledonia and New Zealand in 
April.  Currently she also is assisting with planning our 
chapter's inbound Global biking journey. 
 
Prior to retirement, Mary was a medical social worker in 
various health care settings.  When not traveling she enjoys 
being in nature, biking, hiking, gardening, spending time with 
her grandchildren, and volunteering with performing arts 
venues, the library and the Children's Museum.   

 
SECRETARY: DIANA RODUM 

 Diana and her husband, Michael Hoon,  
moved to Madison in 2015 after living in the Washington D.C. 
area for most of their adult lives.  With Diana’s roots in 
Minnesota  and Michael's in Wisconsin, a post-retirement 
move to be near family was their motivation to return to the 
Midwest, though they still sometimes miss the greater 
international flavor of D.C.   
 
The prospect of meeting interesting people and learning 
more about other countries drew Diana and Michael to 
Friendship Force.  They love to travel the world, have 
enjoyed hosting ambassadors from Open World, and look 



forward to meeting many more FF and OW guests as well as 
joining some trips in the future.  

 

 

BOARD NEWS/ACTIVITIES 
 

 
2.  APPROVAL OF 2019 ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES 

 
Attached to this newsletter is a copy of the Minutes from the 
2019 FFI Wisconsin-Madison Annual Meeting, which will be 
voted on for adoption at the 2020 Annual Meeting. 

 
3.  AMENDMENT OF FFI WISCONSIN-MADISON BY-

LAWS 
 
Proposed amendments to our By-laws are posted on our 
website for review.  The Board will present the By-laws for 
discussion and approval at the Annual Meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

BOARD CONTACT INFORMATION 
 
Standing Committee Chairs 
 
Membership:  Helen Ann Rugowski 608-841-1087 
haharrin@hotmail.com 
Journey Manager:  Stephanie Sorensen 608-819-1846 
stevils@charter.net 
Activities: Gail Holmes 608-249-1846  glholmes@wisc.edu 
Outreach: Donna & Tom Miller  608-273-1501 
miller1950@sbcglobal.net 
Communications:  Sandi Wysock  608-833-5326  
sandrawysock@msn.com 
 
 
________________________________________________ 
 
 
Activities Committee Members:  
 
Gail Holmes (chair) (glholmes@wisc.edu),  
Audrey Liimatainen (AMCL822@yahoo.com),  
Lois Schulz (loisschulz1942@gmail.com)  
 
Leaders for specific activities  are: 
 
Adopt-A-Highway–Stephanie Vanden Bush 
(sljacobs2@gmail.com) 
 
Bike rides–Mary Mastaglio (mamastaglio@gmail.com) 
 
Book Club–Reta Harring  (retaharring@charter.net) and 
Marian Ehrenberg (marianeh2014@gmail.com) 
 
International Institutes–Helen Ann Rugowski 
(haharrin@hotmail.com) 
 
Let’s Eat Out (LEO)–Bobbie Vrooman 
(bobbiesque@gmail.com)  
 
Dining on the 6th – Gail Holmes (glholmes@wisc.edu) 
 
Let’s Hike/Let’s Walk–Magdi Sebestyen 
(magdi.sebestyen@gmail.com) 
 
Second Harvest Food Bank–Lois Schulz 
(loisschulz1942@gmail.com) 
 
Travel/Day trips–Donna Hussin (djhussin@yahoo.com) 
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The Friendship Force of Wisconsin - Madison, Inc. 

Annual Meeting Minutes - April 7, 2019 

Zor Shrine Center 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Peg Hutnik at 1:03 pm. Peg mentioned that the minutes of last year’s 

meeting and the treasurer’s report were on the tables. She announced that the out-going international trip for 2020 will 

be to New Caledonia and Christchurch, New Zealand in April. She has spoken with a club on the North Island and we 

will be able to extend for a few days with them. The ballots for the election of the officers for 2020 were also on the 

tables, and the members were asked to mark their ballots.  

 

Peg then introduced the current board, committee chairs, and newsletter editor. Peg reminded the members that the 

minutes from 2018 were on the tables. George Wysock moved to accept the minutes from 2018, seconded by Dan 

Eggerding, motion carried.  

 

Treasurer’s report was on the tables, and there were no questions, additions or discussion. The report was accepted as 

presented. 

 

President’s report. Peg presented a detailed report of the accomplishments this past year starting with the board 
retreat in July 2018. There we set goals for 2019: to increase membership; increase journey participation both as 
ambassadors and hosts; increase interest in the club through activities. During the summer there were several 
activities planned in anticipation of the Japan journey. The Indonesia club came in February to experience snow. The 
Niagara Club was here in July and we had our annual picnic with them.  

We hosted two Open World programs; the group from Georgia was in September 2018 and the group from Russia 
was in March 2019. The theme for both was on communications, news media, and politics. Sandi Wysock led both 
groups.  

Current membership is 120 which is down a bit from last year when we had 145. There were 30 potential new 
members that signed up at the International Fest in February. The membership committee will follow up with 
orientation/informational meetings in the next few weeks. 

Gail Holmes and the Activities committee has been busy with Second Harvest Food Bank, Let’s Hike, Bike rides, LEO’s, 
highway clean-up, book club, and the WHA auction.  Donna Hussin is planning a day trip to Kenosha Civil War Museum 
and electric streetcar experience on June 19 and a trip to a cranberry marsh in the fall. 

Agnes Rona is the new editor of the newsletter which will now be published on a bi-monthly basis.  

One of our goals this year has been to move toward more effective management and more technology. The website 
is now functioning well.  

Tom Miller and the outreach committee has been busy with the international Fest in February and a Speech to the 
Wisconsin Heights Optimist club in Mazomanie in December.  

The in-bound journeys for 2019 will be Medicine Hat Canada from July 2-9 and Aichi Japan from September 11-18. 
The outbound journey will be two weeks in Australia in October. The international Conference will be in Boulder 
Colorado from July 23-27. This will be at the University of Colorado at Boulder. The workshops are listed on the FFI 
website. Members are encouraged to attend and there are several scholarships available. The cost for registration 
and housing is $500.00.  

  



FFI Wisconsin-Madison 
Minutes of 2019 Annual Meeting 
Page Two 
 

Stephanie Sorensen is the Journey Coordinator this year. The journeys for 2020 will be to New Caledonia and New 
Zealand in April 2020. There are openings to join the Austin, Texas club when they journey to Niagara Canada in 
June 2019. Sign-up sheets are available.  
 
Peg then recognized the coordinators for these journeys: Sandy Wysock who led both Open World events; Kathy 
Speck-Kemeny and Magdi Sebestyen, ambassador coordinators for Japan; Kathy and Doug Johnson host 
coordinators for the Indonesia winter journey; George Wysock and Lise Skofronick, host coordinators for the 
Niagara journey. Donna Hussin and Gail Holmes organized a day trip to the Yerkes Observatory and the East Troy 
electric train trip. 
 
Peg also recognized Donna Hussin for her six years of service as the newsletter editor, Mary Mastaglio and Lois 
Schulz for activities committee, Mary Lindquist for maintaining the member database, Sandy Wysock, Dan 
Eggerding, and Allan Rieling for the website management team, and Dave Dohler as past website manager, George 
Wysock for heading the audit team, and all the other volunteers at our various events.  
 
Kathy Johnson spoke briefly about the incoming Medicine Hat journey. There will be a free day for July 4th and she 
suggested that hosts take their ambassadors to a parade and fireworks. There will be a picnic and a performance at 
APT. A Ducks boat trip is planned for the Dells. The farewell will be the annual club picnic on July 8 at Tenney park.  
 
Peg then recognized the members that passed away this past year: Roy and Dorothy Berg, Tom Christianson, Maggie 
Dohm, Shirley Lake, Cindy Barr.  
 
The final order of business was the election of officers for 2019-20. Sandy Drew, nomination committee chairman, 
announced that all of the current officers agreed to another term, ballots were counted and the re-election of the 
officers was unanimous.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 1:42. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Martha McGregor 
 

  



 



 

FRIENDSHIP FORCE Annual Meeting— Potluck 

 

Date:          April 4, 2020  

Time:         12:00 - 3:30  

Agenda:   - social gathering 12 -  12:30, 

                         - potluck at 12:30 

             - business meeting 

   

Location:  Middleton Glen Retirement Center  

                          6720 Century Ave  

                          Middleton, WI 

 

Please join us for the Friendship Force of Wisconsin-Madison Annual Meeting on April 4, 2020.   

 

We will elect our new officers, introduce our new members, honor our volunteers and review our new proposed 

bylaws.  We will also introduce journey plans for 2021.    

 

Entertainment will be provided by members of the UW Russian Orchestra.   

 

Remember to wear your name badges!    It is important that we have a quorum and a count for beverages so please 

RSVP to Gail Holmes with your name and the number attending.    glholmes@wisc.edu 608-249-1846    

 

 

 

RSVP 

  

 

I (we)  will attend the annual meeting   _________________________________ 

 

Number attending _____________________________________________ 

 

I need a ride ___________  

 

RSVP to Gail Holmes at glholmes@wisc.edu  or 608 249 1846  

or mail to  

  

Gail Holmes                    

3457 Hargrove St  

Madison, WI 53714 - 2224 
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